



Date 04/28/2022

Location Virtual <https://teams.live.com/meet/9357191595906>

**Attendance:**

1. Call to Order: 7:03 pm
  - o Duty Officer: Bobbie Wylie
2. Minutes of the April 13th meeting

Moved by Kevin seconded by Liz.

3. Additions to the Agenda
  - o n.a
4. Business arising from the minutes **Status of Action Items:**
  - o n.a
5. Finance Report
  - o Struggling accessing bank
    - i. Liz signing authority
    - ii. Cannot accept etransfers
    - iii. Has meeting with bank manager, we will have 1 signatory,
  - o Deposit \$24953.00 into account via chk
  - o
6. Committee and other reports
  - o Discussion with Ryan Downing
    - i. Discussed trailer rates provided by Marc and Christine. Was supposed to have an internal RWT meeting, Paul followed up and they haven't replied. Ron going to take over the meeting portions with RWT.
    - ii. Steenbaker from summit, aecon is going to 105 after halfloads, and taggart is following suit.
7. New Business
  - o GENERAL MEETING
    - i. Confirm where/when
      1. May 3rd, 6-7:00pm social, then call meeting... have it 6-10
      2. Kemptville Campus, Algonquin College.. Heritage Hall for our venue, good facility, in house cater/buffet, cash bar, lots of parking, meet and greet and then meeting
      3. \$300.00 hall, full audio/video (3 large tvs) (town hall question period) 13.95/person for food
      4. Registration: RSVP (venue deadline:, registration table

ii. Who

1. GOTA Members: Free?

- a. **Motion:** sponsor event, welcome 2 ppl per company, 1 should be the owner, 1 vote per, **motion by kevin, second by randy**

2. Cover charge for non-members? NO

- o Plan of 'attack':
- o HISTORY OF GOTA: NEW BOARD, WHAT HAVE WE DONE TO DATE, WHAT IS THE VALUE OF GOTA, PRESENT RATES,
- o (bottom line rate fight regardless of option chosen)
  - i. Plan 1: We do nothing and carry on
  - ii. Plan 2: "De-Rating" "pay us 105 we will drive at 105" "keep on trucking" "crawl, walk, run" (drive 10-20km under limit, take lunch)
  - iii. Plan 3: Park the trucks and negotiate
- o **RON** Deliverables: paper handouts? Fuel charts?
- o Agenda, speeches, presenters
  - i. Ron to intro FSC, breakdown of costs, and how the fsc would work
  - ii. Conservative mps show up (Pierre Pollievre and Eric Duncan)
- o **Donations:** Surgenor going to donate \$500.00 as a sponsor, going to approach Lapalm insurance, M.A Thompson will donate \$500.00 (need logos for those who donate) Christina going to call W.O Stinson to see if they'll support
- o Make sure speech includes all the bonuses for why there is worth to joining GOTA.

8. **ACTION ITEMS** FSC SHEETS TRIS: DOWN TO 19/HR 40/HR

9. [Motions between Minutes](#)

10. [Adjournment: 8:40pm](#)

Next Meeting:

Important Notes

**FORM:**

NAME,

COMPANY

EMAIL

POSITION (OWNER AND A GUEST)

DIET PREFERENCE

TIME LIMIT FOR Q/A

DO NOT PRESENT AGENDA  
MONDAY

CUT OFF SUNDAY NIGHT, NOTIFY VENUE

